GB2RS NEWS

Sunday the 24th of September 2017

The news headlines:

· IARU honours Colin, G3PSM
· Book for Convention Buildathon
· 4m NoV procedure streamlined
We’re delighted to announce that RSGB Past President Colin Thomas, G3PSM has been given the prestigious Roy Stevens G2BVN Memorial Award by IARU Region 1. It is particularly appropriate, given that Roy was Colin’s mentor in his international work. Colin retires as Chairman of the External Relations Committee this year after a period of exemplary service to amateur radio, and in particular to the International Amateur Radio Union in Region 1. You can read the full story at tinyurl.com/GB2RS-0924a

[Note to Newsreaders: the original, full URL is http://rsgb.org/main/blog/news/2017/09/21/iaru-r1-honours-colin-thomas-g3psm/]

Over the last few years the RSGB Convention has included a Buildathon, where attendees build a kit with help from mentors from the Bath Buildathon Crew. This year the kit will be an Arduino-based Morse tutor supplied by Kanga UK. The tutor is ideal for those learning Morse code or looking to improve their receive speed. It also makes an ideal Intermediate assessment project. All necessary tools and test equipment will be provided, and the Bath team will be there to assist. This year’s Buildathon at the RSGB Convention takes place on the 14th of October in Milton Keynes. Buildathon places cost no more than the kit, which is just under £40. Places can be booked online via the RSGB Shop Convention Booking Office. If you need any further details, please contact Steve Hartley, G0FUW, via email to g0fuw@rsgb.org.uk

The RSGB is pleased to announce that a more streamlined process is now available for digital experiments in the 70.5-71.5MHz range. Amateurs who successfully apply via the Ofcom Special Research Permit process are now able to confirm their details and download their Notice of Variation from the RSGB website in a similar manner to the 146-147MHz NoVs. Further details are at tinyurl.com/GB2RS-0924b

[Note to Newsreaders: the original, full URL is http://rsgb.org/main/operating/band-plans/vhf-uhf/vhf-spectrum-release/]

A video created by the RSGB was used by Don Beattie, President of IARU Region 1, at the IARU Conference in Landshut to spark discussion about the future of amateur radio. Filmed at YOTA 2017, five young radio amateurs from different countries explain what they think the future of amateur radio should look like. They are optimistic, enthusiastic and knowledgeable. Take a look at tinyurl.com/GB2RS-0924c to see the video he showed. 

[Note to Newsreaders: the original, full URL is http://rsgb.org/main/publications-archives/video/young-amateurs/]

The GB2RS news team for Region 8, Northern Ireland, is appealing for new readers. You need to hold a Full licence and be an RSGB Member. For DMR broadcasts you will need to be able to access one of the TG8 / S2 enabled repeaters, currently GB7LY, GB7UL, GB7HB or GB3OM. If you’re interested, or want to know more, please contact RSGB Regional Manager Philip Hosey, MI0MSO via email to rm8@rsgb.org.uk or call him directly on 0784 902 5760.

DXCC card checking will be available at the National Hamfest, on the 29th and 30th of September at the Newark & Nottinghamshire Showground. Situated on the UK 6m Group stand, they can also check your documents for your Logbook of the World, so bring your licence and original photo ID such as photo driving licence or passport, with the same name on both. These documents don’t have to be sent to the USA. If you plan to bring a lot of cards, more than 25, please drop them off as soon as you arrive. Please note the paper application forms are no longer used: you must use the online tool to make your application and bring the resulting printout with the cards.

The RSGB annual Construction Competition is open for entries. The aim of the competition is to encourage home construction, experimentation, design and innovation. The competition can be entered by individual members or groups of members where the build team will be treated as a single entrant. The closing date is the end of September and any project that you have built, other than one that was a previous winner in this competition, may be entered. Judging will take place at the RSGB Convention in October. Full details are at tinyurl.com/GB2RS-0924c 
[Note to Newsreaders: the original, full URL is http://rsgb.org/main/about-us/rsgb-convention/convention-construction-competition/]
The IARU Region 1 Conference concluded on Thursday with the final plenary adopting a wide range of recommendations for current and future amateur radio, from HF to microwaves. Having made a substantial number of proposals, the RSGB was pleased to see many of these being adopted in some form in the final plenary. Note that those changes affecting band plans will be discussed in the forthcoming RSGB Spectrum Forum meeting, prior to the update of RSGB band plans in early 2018.

The RSGB Legacy Sub-Committee makes recommendations to the RSGB Board on requests for funding from the £180,000 Legacy Fund. The Board wishes to appoint a new Chairman of the Legacy Sub-Committee and also a further sub-committee member. Information about the fund is on the RSGB website and further details of these appointments are available from the General Manager, Steve Thomas, M1ACB, via email to gm.dept@rsgb.org.uk

Following the recent ARISS-Europe Board elections, four candidates were elected unopposed for a term of two years. Oliver, DG6BCE is chairman, Emanuele, I0ELE is technical director, Bertus, PE1KEH and Jean Pierre, F6DZP are counsellors. They take office on the 1st of October.

At the IARU Region 1 Conference, in recognition of their outstanding and ongoing contributions, Graham Shirville, G3VZV, Lisa Leenders, PA2LS and Gregg Mossop, G0DUB have been awarded the IARU Region 1 Medal for their work on Satellite Coordination, Youth and Emergency Communications respectively.

Doug Fraser has decided to stand down as DRM 21 in Region 2. We would like to thank him for his service to his fellow amateurs. There is now a vacancy in the area for an RSGB Member to take on the role of Deputy Regional manager. If anyone is interested in applying for the role of DRM 21, Highlands, please contact Andy Burns, MM0CXA via email to rm2@rsgb.org.uk.

The RSGB EMC Committee has been investigating VDSL broadband interference on the HF amateur bands for three years now. To increase the amount of evidence available, the RSGB EMC Committee has set up a survey at tinyurl.com/GB2RS-0309A to collect current signal levels at the frequencies of VDSL band transitions. The survey closes on 30 September and everyone is invited to contribute their findings, whether or not they believe they suffer VDSL interference.
And now for the details of rallies and events for the coming week 

The Pencoed ARC Table Top Sale is today, the 24th, at Pencoed Rugby Football Club, The Verlands, Felindre Road, Pencoed CF35 5PB. Doors open at 10am for the public and entry is £2. Refreshments, including hot food, will be available. Details from Madeline Roberts on 01639 767056.

The National Hamfest takes place this week on Friday the 29th and Saturday the 30th of September at the Newark & Nottinghamshire Showground, Lincoln Road, Winthorpe, Newark, Nottinghamshire NG24 2NY. The venue has extensive free car parking and disabled facilities. There will be trade stands, a Bring & Buy, car boot area, flea market, special interest groups and a huge RSGB bookstall. There will also be representatives from the RSGB Services and Committees. Morse proficiency test will be available. The venue has catering outlets and a seating area. See www.nationalhamfest.org.uk for details.
The Hack Green Hanger Sale is on the 1st of October at the Hack Green Secret Nuclear Bunker, French Lane, Nantwich, Cheshire CW5 8AL. Doors open 10am. Sales will include amateur gear, electronic equipment, components, military radio sets and vehicle spares. Refreshments are available on site. More details from Lucy Siebert on 01270 623 353 or by email to lucy@hackgreen.co.uk.

Finally, we understand that the Dambusters Hamfest that takes place in early May has changed its name and will henceforth be known as the Thorpe Camp Hamfest. 

If you have any rally or event information you’d like to appear in future editions of GB2RS News, in RadCom and on the RSGB website, please email full details to radcom@rsgb.org.uk.

And now the DX news compiled from 425 DX News and other sources
Hal, JR4OZR will be active as A35W from Tongatapu, IOTA reference OC-049, Tonga until the 26th of September. He will operate RTTY and FT8, and will participate in the CQ WW DX RTTY Contest. QSL via JJ2VLY and Logbook of The World or logsearch on Club Log. 

JA3KIO as T88XA and JA3JND as T88ON will be active from Koror, OC-009, Palau, until the 28th of September. QSL via home calls, direct or bureau.

JR1FKR as V63FKR and JH1MLO as V63MLO will be active from Pohnpei, OC-010, in Micronesia between the 27th September and the 2nd of October. They will operate SSB and RTTY. QSL via home calls, direct or bureau. They do not use Logbook of The World.

AT7M is the callsign for the IOTA DXpedition to St Mary Islands, AS-096. A large team will operate on all modes with a multi transceiver station from the 30th of September to the 1st of October. QSL via VU3NPI.

Now the special event news 

Stations for Railways on the Air will be active this weekend including Coventry ARS from the Coventry Model railway club with GB6CMR. Loughton and Epping Forest ARS will be activating GB2RGM at the Royal Gunpowder Mills at Waltham Abbey, although public access is not permitted to the site. Riviera ARC will operate GB4BCR from Babbacombe Cliff Railway.

Enigma Reloaded takes place from the 22nd to the 30th of September. The main goal is to promote as much amateur radio activity as possible all over the world, celebrating the history of the Enigma cipher machine and its crucial role in the outcome of World War II. From the 22th to the 29th, Italians and others registered as Activator Stations will ensure the activation of their radio stations in order to allow the participants to get their scores for the Enigma Award Contest. Full details are online at tinyurl.com/GB2RS-0924e

[Note to Newsreaders: the original, full URL is www.enigma-reloaded.it/index_eng.html]
Now the contest news

The CQ World Wide RTTY DX Contest ends its 48 hours at 2359UTC on the 24th. Using the 3.5 to 28MHz bands, the exchange is signal report and Zone, which is 14 for the UK.

Today, the 24th, the UK Microwave Group contest runs from 0600 to 1800UTC. Using all modes on the 5.7 and 10GHz bands, the exchange is signal report, serial number and locator.

The Practical Wireless 70MHz Contest runs from 1200 to 1600UTC today, the 24th. The exchange is signal report, serial number and locator.

On Tuesday the SHF UK Activity Contest runs from 1900 to 2130UTC. Using all modes on the 2.3 to 10GHz bands, the exchange is signal report, serial number and locator.

On Wednesday the UK EI Counties Contest runs from 2000 to 2100UTC. Using CW only, the exchange is your 4 character Locator square.

On the 30th of September and the 1st of October, the UK EI DX contest takes place between 1200 and 1200UTC. Using SSB on the 3.5 to 28MHz bands, the exchange is signal report, serial number and District Code. Please note that the signal report is optional in this contest.

Now the radio propagation report, compiled by G0KYA, G3YLA and G4BAO on Friday the 22nd of September.

Last week saw sunspot numbers decline, but geomagnetic conditions become more settled. This, plus the fact we are heading into autumn, resulted in better HF conditions, with 21MHz opening to DX for short periods. The CS3B Madeira and 4X6TU Israel beacons on 21.150MHz were both audible at times and Jim, G3YLA reports working S01WS in Western Sahara on the band.

Not to be outdone, the lower bands have also been active, with UK operators on the DXpedition to St Pierre and Miquelon being worked from the UK on 160, 80, 40 and 30 metres. The better critical frequencies and therefore higher MUFs mean 40 metres has also been open to shorter skip at times, perhaps with a minimum of about 500km.

Next week NOAA predicts the solar flux index may increase slowly up to and beyond 100 once again. However, there is a strong possibility that geomagnetic conditions may be unsettled all week due to coronal hole activity and the potential for coronal mass ejections from the active sunspots that are predicted.

Currently, VOACAP Online suggests that reasonably-equipped UK stations have around a 50% chance of working New York on 20 metres CW from around 1800 to 2030hrs. This should improve to about 70% as we head into mid-October, with 17 and 15 metres both offering better reliability too.

With the better autumnal HF conditions coming, it is worth playing with the online tools at VOACAP.com and www.predtest.uk to get a better understanding of the best times to work various parts of the world on HF.

And now the VHF and up propagation news.

It’s been a good week for rain scatter on the GHz bands, with daily propagation over to the Netherlands and Belgium and intra-UK. Sadly this has not been matched by activity, but a few good QSOs were reported by those who were aware. 
This week sees a welcome return of high pressure nearby, to the east of the UK. This will allow stations in the south and east of the country to enjoy slightly enhanced conditions. The position of the high would favour Tropo paths up the east coast and across the southern North Sea. This will probably be a brief period of Tropo before low pressure from the Atlantic drifts in towards the UK in the second half of the week. The high remains nearby over Scandinavia, with a ridge extending southwest across France into Spain. This may possibly offer some Tropo options to the south for stations on the south coast.

There is a low rate meteor shower, the daytime Sextantids, on Wednesday, so continue to look before dawn for the best random meteor scatter contacts.

The Moon is at maximum negative declination and apogee on Wednesday so losses are at their greatest and Moon windows short. So this is a good week to catch up on antenna maintenance for the autumn. 

And that’s all from the propagation team this week.

Next, the Local News:
Please note that details of all RSGB-affiliated clubs and societies can be found on the RSGB website, including email addresses and website links where known.

[Note to Newsreaders: Please read the local news items appropriate to the service area of your transmission.]

NEWS FOR THE MIDLANDS

We start with clubs that have several events this week. Cheltenham Amateur Radio Association has a net from 8.30am today on 50.220MHz USB. On Tuesday there’s the slow CW net around 3540-3550kHz from 8pm. Contact Derek, G3NKS, on 01242 241 099.

Wythall Radio Club has its regular net at 8pm today and next Sunday on 145.225MHz or GB3WL. Monday sees a curry night. On Tuesday there’s a Morse class then a talk on the BBC relay on Ascention Island by Steve, G3ZVW. The regular nibbles night in the shack is on Friday from 7.30pm. Details from Chris, G0EYO, on 07710 412 819. 

Coventry Amateur Radio Society has an open net on Monday from 8pm on 145.375MHz FM and / or 7.16MHz SSB ± QRM. Thursday sees an open net from 8pm on 50.175MHz SSB. Contact John, G8SEQ, on 07958 777 363.

Gloucester Amateur Radio & Electronics Society is having an informal and general operating evening on Monday. The main club nets are on Wednesday from 7.30pm on 145.475MHz FM and 432.220MHz USB. On Thursday there’s a net on 145.475MHz from 7.30pm, often then moving to 80m SSB. Friday sees a net from 7.30pm on 432.220MHz USB. Next Sunday sees a net on 145.475MHz from 7.30pm, possibly then moving to 80m SSB. Contact Anne, 2E1GKY, on 01242 699 595, daytime. 

Nunsfield House Amateur Radio Group has a shack night on Monday. On Thursday it’s the club net from 8pm on 145.325MHz and on Friday there’s a committee meeting. Contact Paul, G1SGZ, via email to pr@nharg.org.uk. 

Rugby ATS has its HF and VHF shack on the air on Tuesday. Next Saturday sees a talk on Rugby digital repeater GB7ME. Contact Steve, G8LYB, on 01788 578 940.

Sutton Coldfield Amateur Radio Society has a club meeting on Monday. Tuesday sees a DMR open net on GB7FW slot/local2 from 7.30pm. Contact Robert Bird, via email to rob2e0zap@gmail.com.

Salop Amateur Radio Society has its club CW net on Tuesday from 4.30pm on 144.070MHz. Wednesday sees the club net on GB3LH from 8.30pm and on Thursday it’s the construction contest. For details, email salopamateurradio@gmail.com.

South Birmingham Radio Society has its regular coffee morning in the shack from 11am on Tuesday. Thursday sees training classes with Dave Murphy, G8OWL. Contact Gemma Gordon, M6GKG, by email to gemmagordon.m6gkg@gmail.com.

Lincoln Short-Wave Club is working on the National Hamfest on Wednesday, Friday and Saturday. Contact Pam Rose, G4STO, on 01427 788 356.

Now we return to the traditional listing in date order. On Monday South Normanton Alfreton & District Amateur Radio Club is having a natter night. Contact A Lawrence, 2E0BQS, on 01246 456 625.

On Tuesday Loughborough & District Amateur Radio Club is holding a practical evening. More information from Chris, G1ETZ, on 01509 504 319.

On Tuesday Mid-Warwickshire Amateur Radio Society is looking at migration from Windows to Linux with M0OAE. Contact Don, G4CYG, on 01926 424 465.

On Tuesday Staffordshire Portable Amateur Radio Club is meeting at Bolehall Manor Club. Details form Lynn Briggs, M6LIN, on 0192 244 9668.

On Wednesday Midland Amateur Radio Society is holding its pre AGM meeting, plus social planning and training classes. Details from Norman, G8BHE, on 0780 807 8003.

On Wednesday South Kesteven Amateur Radio Society has its net via GB3GR. Contact Andrew, M0NRD, on 0796 906 2859.

On Wednesday Telford & District Amateur Radio Society is having a discussion on possible winter projects. Details from John Humphreys, M0JZH, on 07824 737 716.

On Thursday Nuneaton & District Amateur Radio Club has its net from 9.30pm on 145.475MHz. Contact Neil Yorke, M0NKE, via email to info@ndarc.co.uk.

On Thursday Solihull Amateur Radio Society has its net on or around 145.450MHz from 8pm. For details, email SolihullRadioClub@gmail.com.

On Friday Bromsgrove & District Amateur Radio Club is having a club night. Contact John, G4OJS, on 0788 9678 303.

On Friday and Saturday Welland Valley Amateur Radio Society is at the National Hamfest. For more information contact Peter D Rivers, G4XEX, on 01858 432 105.

NEWS FOR THE NORTH OF ENGLAND

We start with clubs that have several events this week. Denby Dale Radio Club has its net via GB3HD from 10.30am today and next Sunday. Details from Darran, G0BWB, on 0797 442 3227.

Isle of Man Amateur Radio Society is taking part in the PW 70MHz contest today. Next Thursday and Friday sees activities for the CQ WPX contest. For details email iomars@manx.net.

Stockport Radio Society continues its Advanced class on Monday and has a skills night on Tuesday. Details from Heather Stanley, M6HNS, on 07506 904 422.

Halifax & District Amateur Radio Society is meeting as normal on Tuesday. Wednesday sees an open net on GB3HD from 7.30pm and on Thursday there’s a joint net with RAFARS on 145.350MHz from 7pm. Details from Martin, M0GQB, on 01422 341 317.

Wirral Amateur Radio Society is open on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. Details from William Davies, G4YWD, on 0780 488 4245.

Durham and District Amateur Radio Society is having a club night on Wednesday. The club net is on Thursday from 7.30pm on 145.475MHz. Contact Michael, G7TWX, via email to dadars@gmx.com.

Now we return to the traditional listing in date order. On Monday Angel of the North Amateur Radio Club is on the air. Contact Nancy Bone, G7UUR, on 01914 770 036.

On Monday Macclesfield & District Radio Society Club is having a talk on data modes by M1REK. For details, email info@gx4mws.com.

On Monday Sheffield Amateur Radio Club is holding a shack night. Contact David, G6DCT, via email to littlewood20@btinternet.com.

On Monday Thornton Cleveleys Amateur Radio Society is holding its construction contest. Details from John E Rodway, G4FRK, on 01253 862 810.

On Wednesday Blyth Radio Club is having a club night. Contact John, 2E0DCV, on 0191 237 1729.

On Wednesday Sheffield & District Wireless Society is holding a training and social night. Details from Krystyna, 2E0KSH, on 0788 406 5375.

On Thursday Bishop Auckland Radio Amateur Club is holding training classes and a normal club night. Contact Gail, M3GBB on 0191 372 0473. 

On Thursday Colburn & Richmondshire District Amateur Radio Society is planning its winter meetings. Contact Colin Lyne, on 01748 876 391.

On Thursday Hull & District Amateur Radio Society is having a presentation by Tony Cobb, G0WJK on arguably the world's greatest DXpeditioner of the 1960s, Don Miller, then W9WNV. Contact Tony, G0WJK, on 01430 423 837.

On Thursday Keighley Amateur Radio Society is meeting in The Old Sun Inn at Haworth. Contact Phil Hey, G4JHS, on 01274 834 088.

On Thursday Ripon & District Amateur Radio Society is having a club night. More information from David Cutter, G3UNA, on 01423 860 778. 

On Thursday South Manchester Radio and Computer Club is discussing EME. Details from Ron, G3SVW, on 01619 693 999.

On Friday East Cleveland Amateur Radio Club is holding a technical forum. For more information contact Alistair, G4OLK, on 01642 475 671.

On Friday Tynemouth Amateur Radio Club is having a club night. Details are at www.G0NWM.com.

On Friday Wakefield & District Radio Society is having a social and natter night. Contact Charles, on 0790 050 0775.

NEWS FOR NORTHERN IRELAND

The GB2RS news team for Region 8 is appealing for new readers to serve the area. Volunteers will need to have a Full licence and be a Member of the RSGB. For DMR broadcasts you will also need to be able to access one of the TG8 / S2 enabled repeaters, currently GB7LY, GB7UL, GB7HB or GB3OM. If you’re interested and or want to know more, please contact RSGB Regional Manager Philip Hosey, MI0MSO, via email to rm8@rsgb.org.uk or phone 0784 902 5760.

NEWS FOR SCOTLAND

Dundee Amateur Radio Club is having a talk on Tuesday. Next Sunday sees a radio fun day and barbecue from 0930 at Monikie Scout Hall and will respond to requests for frequency information by text on 0774 904 8481. Contact Martin, 2M0KAU, on 0776 370 8933.

On Tuesday Livingston and District Amateur Radio Society is holding an operating evening, and preparing for JOTA. Details from Cathie, 2M0DIB, on 01506 433 846.

On Wednesday Glenrothes & DRC is having a talk on QRZ profiles. Contact Alan Dougie, MM6KNR, via email to dougie@digitalmaker.co.uk.

On Wednesday Lothians Radio Society is having a lecture at the Museum of Communication, Burntisland. Contact Mike Burgess, MM0MLB, via email to secretary@lothiansradiosociety.com. 

On Wednesday Perth & District Amateur Radio Group a normal club night, to which all are welcome. Contact Ron Stratton, by email to mm3ygi@gmail.com.

On Thursday Aberdeen Amateur Radio Society is having a construction and on the air evening. Contact Fred Gordon, GM3ALZ, on 01975 651 365.

On Friday Mid Lanarkshire Amateur Radio Society is having a club night. Details from Kevin, 2M0KVM, on 0772 509 6279.

On Friday West of Scotland Amateur Radio Society is having a meeting chaired by Sam, GM4BGS, plus a talk on primary batteries. For details, email wosars@gmail.com.

NEWS FOR THE SOUTH EAST and EAST ANGLIA

We start with clubs that have several events this week. Coulsdon Amateur Transmitting Society has nets today from 11am on 145.400MHz ± QRM and from 5pm on 3.700MHz ± QRM. Wednesday sees a net on 145.400MHz ± QRM from 11am. Details from Andy Briers, G0KZT, via email to secretary@catsradio.org.

Radio Society of Harrow has its club net on 1938kHz LSB from 12 noon today and next Sunday, plus an outdoor event this afternoon from 2pm at Old Redding car park. Monday sees a net on 145.500MHz or 145.350MHz FM from 8.15pm. Details from Linda, G7RJL, via email to lcasey100@outlook.com.

Surrey Radio Contact Club has a net on 1905kHz from 9.30am today and next Sunday. Thursday sees a net on 70.300MHz from 8pm and on Friday there’s a net on 145.350MHz from 8pm. Contact John, G3MCX, on 020 8688 3322.

Essex Ham has its net on GB3DA on Monday from 8pm, with chatroom and audio feed at www.essexham.net. Thursday sees the online Foundation course continue. Contact Pete, M0PSX, via email to news@essexham.co.uk.

Worthing & District Amateur Radio Club is having a practical evening on Wednesday. Next Sunday sees a breakfast meeting from 9am. Contact Al, M0OAL, via email to information@wadarc.org.uk.

Loughton & Epping Forest Amateur Radio Society has its net on Thursday from 8pm on 144.725MHz. There’s a club meeting on Friday evening with a talk on the magic of negative resistance by Dr Clive Poole, M0IEW. Friday and Saturday also sees members at the National Hamfest. Details from Dave De La Haye, M0MBD, on 0798 016 5172.

Now we return to the traditional listing in date order. On Monday Felixstowe & District Amateur Radio Society is having a talk on operating in Belize by Jonathan, G0DVJ. More information from Paul, G4YQC, by email to pjw@btinternet.com.

On Tuesday Braintree & District Amateur Radio Society is having a natter night. Contact Edwin, G0LPO, on 01376 324 031.

On Tuesday Dorking & District Radio Society is having a talk on the ISS project with schools by Mike Senior, G4EFO. Contact David Browning, M6DJB, via email to djb.abraxas@btinternet.com.

On Wednesday Bracknell Amateur Radio Club has its open net from 8pm on 145.375MHz. More information from David, M0XDF, via email to M0XDF@alphadene.co.uk.

On Wednesday Bromley & District Amateur Radio Society has its net from 9pm, starting on 145.500MHz. Contact Andy, G4WGZ, on 01689 878 089.

On Wednesday Crystal Palace Radio and Electronics Club has its net from 8pm on 145.525MHz ± QRM. Contact Bob, G3OOU, on 01737 552 170.

On Wednesday Darenth Valley Radio Society is revisiting digital modes with Mike, G8AXA. Contact Mike, G8AXA, on 0788 415 7776.

On Wednesday Hastings Electronics and Radio Club is having a talk on fossil folklore by historian Ken Brooks. Details from Gordon, on 01424 431 909.

On Wednesday Newbury & District Amateur Radio Society is having a talk on basic aerials for new licensees by Neil, M0NJH. Details from Rob, G4LMW, on 0797 088 5614.

On Wednesday Norfolk Amateur Radio Club is having an informal evening and Bright Sparks. Contact Chris Danby, G0DWV, on 01603 898 308.

On Wednesday Southdown Amateur Radio Society has a net on 145.275MHz from 8.30am, a cafe meeting at 12.30 and a CW net on 144.060MHz from 7pm. Contact John, G3DQY, on 01424 424 319.

On Thursday Bredhurst Receiving & Transmitting Society is having a talk by Steve Shorey, G3ZPS on the history of public safety communications. Details from Nicky, via email to secretary@brats-qth.org.

On Thursday Edgware & District Radio Society is having a gizmo evening. More information from Mike, G4RNW, on 02089 500 658.

On Thursday Hilderstone Radio and Electronics Club is having a talk on earthing for the radio amateur by Ian Hope, 2E0IJH. Contact Ian, 2E0DUE, via email to secretary@g0hrs.org.

On Thursday Huntingdonshire Amateur Radio Society is having a talk on Papua New Guinea by David Howlett, M0VTG. Contact David, M0VTG, via email to secretary@hunts-hams.co.uk.

On Thursday Shefford & District Amateur Radio Society is having a talk on the development of the Typhoon by Alan Merriman. Contact John Burnett, via email to john@hobart-europe.co.uk.

On Thursday Thurrock Acorns Amateur Radio Club has a 2m FM open net from 7.30pm. Contact Gordon, M0WJL, via email to acorns@taarc.co.uk.

On Friday Mid-Sussex Amateur Radio Society is holding a skittles evening. More information from Dennis Conway, M0YDC, on 0747 630 1044.

Next Saturday and Sunday Thames Amateur Radio Group 30 is running a Foundation course. Details from Patrick Higham, G8JLM, on 01621 855 461.

NEWS FOR THE SOUTH WEST

Poole Radio Society is taking part in the Practical Wireless 70MHz Contest today. Friday sees an activity night. For details, email secretary@g4prs.org.uk.

On Monday Bristol RSGB Group is watching The TX Facto with, Nick Bennett, 2E0FGQ. Contact Shaun O'Sullivan, G8VPG, on 01225 873 098.

On Monday Weston Super Mare Radio Society is having a construction, operating and natter night. Details from Martin Jones, G7UWI, on 01934 613 094.

Exeter Amateur Radio Society has its net via GB3EW from 7.45pm on Tuesday. Wednesday sees a talk on 60m Grey Line propagation. Contact Nick, M0NRJ, on 01363 775 756.

On Wednesday Gordano Amateur Radio Group is holding a club meeting. Details from Malcolm, G4KPM, via email to info@g4kpm.co.uk.

On Thursday South Bristol Amateur Radio Club is holding an open house and on air night. Details from Andrew Jenner, G7KNA, on 07838 695 471.

On Thursday Yeovil Amateur Radio Club is holding a problem solving evening and committee meeting. Details from Rodney Edwards, M0RGE, on 01935 825 791.

On Thursday Christchurch Amateur Radio Society is having a talk on batteries for the radio amateur by Bill Coombes, G4ERV, at East Christchurch Sports and Social Club, BH23 4JE, 7.30 for 7pm. All are welcome and admission is free. For details see www.christchurchars.org.uk.

On Friday North Bristol Amateur Radio Club is having a relax and chat evening. Details from Mat, G7FBD, via email to g7fbd@gb3bs.com.

On Friday Torbay Amateur Radio Society is having a club night. Contact John, via email to G4VUD@tars.org.uk.

NEWS FOR WALES

On Thursday North Wales Radio Society is operating on the prom, weather permitting. Contact Liz Cabban, GW0ETU, on 0776 019 0355.

Aberystwyth & District Amateur Radio Society has its net on Thursday on 145.500 then 145.550MHz. Contact Ray, GW7AGG, on 01970 611 853.
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